Circular No.298E/24
(Applicable to P.1-P.5students)

KWOK MAN SCHOOL

M‘Add. 30 Kwok Man Road, Cheung Chau
Date : 11™ July, 2025

Tel : 2981 0432
Fax : 2981 6345

Dear Parents
Summer Learning and Back-to-School Arrangements

Summer break is just around the corner, and the school encourages students to make the most of it
and develop their generic skills. In line with current digital education trends, we're reducing paper-and-

pencil homework, replacing it with diverse summer learning tasks.

Liarr:;:g Promoted to P.2 | Promoted to P.3 | Promoted to P.4 | Promoted to P.5 | Promoted to P.6
Chinese | The school has distributed summer learning
task worksheets to students across all
English grades. These worksheets cover various
subjects and will utilize different e-
platforms. Students should complete the
Maths |symmer learning tasks according to the The electronic versions of all learning tasks
instructions and learning content provided |have been uploaded to Google Drive,
on the worksheets. - making it convenient for students who have
lost their hard copies to access them. The
Students advancing to Primary Four have  |school also has a small number of spare
GS also received self-study materials for worksheets available at the school office for
Science. They must complete this self-study |students to collect if needed.
during the summer break, following the
teacher's instructions, to ensure a smooth
transition to next year's Science curriculum.
We recommend that students regularly read and listen to the Fun and Friends English
Reading |books during the summer holiday. Additionally, students can visit Hyread to read
Chinese books; some of these are also available as Putonghua audiobooks.

Note: You can find the login information for Fun and Friends and HyRead in the student handbook.

The start date for the 2025-2026 school year is September 1, 2025 (Monday). The class schedule
for the first three days, from September 1 (Monday) to September 3 (Wednesday), will be from 8:30 AM
to 12:00 PM. Regular classes will officially begin according to the timetable starting September 4, 2025
(Thursday). Additionally, during the holiday period, parents are encouraged to pay attention and assist
their children in completing the aforementioned summer learning tasks. Students who have not collected
their summer assignments should pick them up at the school office during office hours from July 14 to
July 18.

To help students prepare before the school year begins, the school will arrange for each grade to
hold a ZOOM orientation meeting with their homeroom and subject teachers on August 28, 2025
(Thursday). Details will be communicated to parents via the E-class system in mid to late August. If you

have any questions, please contact Mr Ch

.o Wan Kai
Kwok Yuen Ki

“Supervisor

Principal
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Summer Learning and Back-to-School Arrangements

We acknowledge receipt of the information regarding summer learning tasks and back-to-school

arrangements.

Parent’s signature :

Telephone No. :

Student’s name :

Student’s class: ( )




